
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:  New York State Incident-Based Reporting Agencies 

FROM:  New York State Crime Reporting Program  

DATE:  April 2, 2025 

SUBJECT: IBR Code Changes in the Coded Law File 

 

REPORTING ALERT: 

IBR CODE CHANGES IN THE CODED LAW FILE 

 

The Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI) has announced that a reclassification of NIBRS 
Codes will be implemented in 2025. NIBRS codes 11A – Rape, 11B – Forcible Sodomy, 11C – 
Sexual Assault with an Object and 11E, Course of Repeated Sexual Contact, had previously 
been coded separately. Going forward, NIBRS codes 11B, 11C and 11E will be reclassified to 
11A for reporting purposes. 

To ensure that all submitted incidents are accepted by the FBI, the Coded Law File has been 
updated with a re-coding of all previously classified 11B, 11C, and 11E offenses to 11A. This 
reclassification has impacted 161 laws in the Coded Law File. 

These changes will be reflected in the technical files of the Coded Law File in the next release. 
Please sign up to be notified when the next release is available. 

https://www.criminaljustice.ny.gov/crimnet/clf/subscribe.htm   

If your agency has any questions related to these changes or needs assistance, please contact 
InfoUCR@dcjs.ny.gov. 
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